
TO: Mayor and City Council 

FROM: Dan Howard, Public Works Director 

SUBJECT: Reznor Heater replacement – Building 40 WWTP  

MEETING DATE: Tuesday, June 15, 2021 

 

BACKGROUND 

The Reznor heater on building 40 at the WWTP failed as a result of an 

internal electronic fire.  Four quotes were received for replacement of 

the heater.  A quote of $45,784 from MMC, $39,532 from Cannon 

Valley Mechanical, $34,850 from Apex Mechanical, and $30,137 from 

Harris Company.  We have been advised that there will be a substantial 

increase in the replacement cost of this unit on July 1, 2021.   

 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Due to the possible July 1 price increase, we felt the need to address 

this before the next Public Works Commission meeting.  We 

recommend to council to accept the low bid of $30,137 from Harris 

Company and move forward with this project.  

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION 

I respectfully request a motion and approval to accept the low bid of 

$30,137 from Harris Company for the replacement of the Reznor heater 

in building 40 of the WWTP. 


